Sandra M. Perdue Memorial Baseball Scholarship

‘The Sandy Award’

The Sandra M. Perdue Memorial Baseball Scholarship, to be known informally as ‘The Sandy Award’,
was established in 2008. Sandy passed away on June 9, 2008, after suffering cardiac arrest at a
Rolla High School baseball game. Sandy was the mother of two Rolla High School baseball players:
Andy Perdue, 2000-2002, and Daniel Perdue, 2006-2009. Sandy was the consummate ‘baseball
mom)’, tirelessly lending support to all aspects of the Rolla High School baseball program and its
players. Sandy’s family and friends could think of no better way to honor her memory than by
offering an annual scholarship to a qualified Rolla High School Baseball player in her name.

1. The scholarship will be in the amount of $1000.

2. The scholarship is to be used solely to help pay to further the recipient’s formal
education.

3. The applicant must be a member of the Rolla High School baseball team, must have
exhibited outstanding character as a student/athlete, demonstrated a positive ‘team player’
attitude, and must have shown consistency of effort and determination to succeed, on and
off the field.

4. The Awards Committee will select the recipient with input from the Rolla High School
baseball coach and other council of his choosing.

5. The applicant must have a grade point average of at least 3.00 on a 4.00 scale.

6. Senior students may compete for the scholarship by completing an application on or
before the deadline established by the chairman of the Awards Committee.

7. The scholarship will be awarded annually at the Spring Sports Award Banquet.

8. The Awards Committee is authorized to pull funds from the principal and interest to fund
the award until such time as the interest alone is sufficient to pay the award.



